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Scouting in Rusthall

1993
“It is the Patrol System that makes the Troop, and all Scouting for that matter, a real co-operative matter”
Lord Robert Baden-Powell

(1857 to 1941)
	?
	We are seeking :

· Further events that occurred this year.
· Copies of The Venture Messenger.
· Copies of the St Paul’s Church Parish Magazine for this year.

· Copies of the Kent & Sussex Courier for this year.

· Any knowledge that you may have of this year.


Can you help ? Please click HERE if you can.
Spring Camp
Hamlet Wood
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	Did you attend the Spring camp ? 

If so, please let us know by clicking HERE.



Notes of an Extraordinary Meeting of Group Council
to discuss the future of the Headquarters

Monday 5th April 1993

Historically, the H.Q. was administered by a Trust and the house initially was set up as a club.  By 1961 that had folded and the club closed down.  The Vicar, Norman Mantle was a Trustee and the Trust was left with a shell of a house but no money to refurbish.  Norman Mantle offered it to the Charity Commission so that they could pay the rates etc.  He enquired if the Scouts would like it and they indeed took it over in 1961 although the official handover was not until 1964. 
In 1980, it is believed that Norman Mantle enquired of the Charity Commission whether the H.Q. could be sold and the funds used to buy B.P. Place, adjacent to the Parish Church.  The Charity Commissioners did not like the proposal and contended that the Trust had folded because the village as such did not enjoy the facility of the H.Q.  Later in 1980, Norman Mantle was told that the H.Q. should be sold but unfortunately no action was taken and it would seem that no one else was informed of the requirement.  It was not until the Charity Commission initiated their questionnaire of properties around 1991/2 that the situation came to the notice of the Trustees.  In January 1992, the Group Council decided that there was no future in trying to stay in the present H.Q. and efforts should be made to try to find a plot of land on which a new H.Q. might be built  
If the H.Q. were to be sold then the Trust could not use the capital received but only the interest thereon and then only if this was for the benefit of the village community.  There was a consultation between the present Trustees and the Charity Commission to endeavour to clarify the situation.  The interest realised on the capital investment could be used for the benefit of the Scouts over the first three years after the sale and at that particular time, because the rates of interest were far more attractive than at present, it might have produced something in the region of £25,000.  This could have been utilised for the purchase of land and the erection of a new H.Q. but current estimates are in the region of £10,000 - £12,000 over the same three year period based on the present rate of interest.  It is not known how long the Scouts can stay at the H.Q. but as tenants they can give six months notice.  The stage has now been reached where other organisations have shown an interest in utilising the ‘facilities’ of the H.Q.  
The Charities Commission would like the Scouts to offer the use of the property to the village community or alternatively to sell it and to use the capital for the purchase of land etc., and a new H.Q.  The Social Services showed an interest but merely indicated that they would be prepared to pay a rent for suitable accommodation.  They would not be prepared to contribute to the costs of the substantial refurbishment required, now estimated at around £10,000.  At present the Scouts have the use of the H.Q. on a rent free basis on the understanding that they are required to maintain the premises.  It is not absolutely clear that this requirement has been discharged.  
Over the past five years the sum of £4,600.00 has been spent on maintenance although this figure includes around £600.00 annually on insurance and services alone.  This therefore reflects a fairly limited amount of expenditure on the maintenance of the H.Q. itself, rather than just the cost of the insurance, electricity etc.  At the present time the Group has funds on deposit of around £4,500.00 and could possibly raise a sum in the region of £2,500 from the sale of central heating equipment purchased some months ago before the current situation with the Charities Commission arose.  
The subject was discussed in considerable detail even to the point of considering the purchase of already constructed accommodation and converting it to the particular requirements of the Group.  A local estate agent is to be approached in that particular regard and enquiries will be made concerning the availability of plots of land in Rusthall.  It was thought that a plot adjacent to Westwood Road was apparently originally designated for some sort of community centre.
It was unanimously agreed that it would be unwise to put any more money into the present H.Q. if it were to be for the benefit of others and not solely for the Group and that notice to quit would be given to the Trustees as soon as appropriate new temporary accommodation could be found.  
It was agreed that it would be far better for the Group’s resources to be devoted to the purchase of a suitable plot of land and the erection of an H.Q. thereon.  Clearly the acquisition of a suitable piece of land is the greatest priority and indeed the greatest problem to overcome. 
In the interim period between leaving the present H.Q. and establishing a new one (likely to be a matter of years), the Group will have to find accommodation in the Parish Hall for meetings of the various units with the exception of the Ventures because clearly that was an unsuitable venue for their activities.  Scouting activities particularly would be somewhat restricted by use of the Parish Hall but, in the circumstances, that really could not be avoided.

Efforts must now be made (a) to find the Ventures a suitable location in which they can meet and (b) to find new storage facilities for the Group equipment currently contained at the H.Q.  Whilst it may well be possible to leave it at the H.Q. after we have resumed our meetings at the Parish Hall, the safety of the equipment would be at considerable risk in an unoccupied building.  Furthermore, there would likely be insurance implications.  
It was decided that sub-committees should be established and meet soon to begin tackling with different facets of the problem, i.e. fund raising, investigating possible location(s) for a new H.Q. and publicity of the problem.  
It was noted that, whilst the Supporters Association would continue to support and raise funds for the Group the Association could not be expected to take on the fund raising for a new H.Q.
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	Will Hinton

District Vice President

August 1990

Do you have any memories or a photo of Will that you would like to share ? 

If so, please let us know by clicking HERE.

	


ADC Water Activities

Chris Woodward appointed ADC Water Activities.

Our first Scout Group Reunion

Scout Headquarters, Denny Bottom
Arranged by Robin and Maddy Snook, s Reunion of past Group members was held in the Scout Headquarters, Denny Bottom.

Despite the then lack of email, word of the intended Reunion rapidly spread by letter, telephone and personal contact – bringing many to Denny Bottom from far and wide.
Prior to the event, our Venture Scouts did a wonderful job in renovating our old trek cart – to such a condition that it was perfect for Reunion photos – and pulling up Tea Garden Lane (had we the strength of our youth.

Our Reunion saw the issue of the first edition of “The Incomplete History of the St Paul’s Rusthall Scout Group” – many copies of which sold for donations of £1.00 or more.
More funds were raised in the form of donations for bright yellow badges depicting a smiling lad (modelled on Beaver Scout Barnaby Snook) with the words “I’ve Helped Our Lad Smile”. On arrival, all those present were given a white badge, depicting a Scout under a collapsed tent (a not very subtle indication that Our Lad would soon be homeless). On receipt of the necessary donation, this badge was exchanged for that of our Smiling Lad.
Fortunately, Dave Ongley kept his yellow badge, and has donated this to our archive.

The Reunion served three very valuable purposes – to rekindle many old friendships – to raise much-needed funds towards the cost of our future home -  a rehearsal for an even grander reunion in 1994, the (then understood) 75th Anniversary of Scouting in Rusthall.
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	Did you attend the Reunion and have memories or photos to share ? 

If so, please let us know by clicking HERE.


Rusthall Venture Scouts Engaged in Local Conservation Work

A brief note in issue No.6  (Winter) of Common Ground – the Newsletter of the Friends of Tunbridge Wells and Rusthall Commons, mentions that volunteer working parties including the High Weald Volunteers and Rusthall Venture Scouts carried out work on the commons on the first Sunday of each month.  The Venture Scouts worked locally in the Denny Bottom area and focussed on clearing bracken, brambles, saplings scrub and fallen trees.  Special attention was given to the area around the rocks at Bull’s Hollow with the aim of encouraging renewed heather and bilberry growth.

Scout Movement Milestones - 1993
	April
	HRH The Duke of Kent reviews Queen's Scouts at Windsor.

	
	

	September
	Founders' daughter started the £2m redevelopment programme at Gilwell Park to expand training facilities and restore and preserve the White House.

	
	

	
	

	November
	Scout and Cub Scout Law revised slightly as a consequence of the decision to admit girls to all Sections.

	
	


Click HERE if you have any further information regarding this year
or

HERE to return to our Navigation page

Malcolm Coppard, Bernie Roberts,  Dave Masters, Nick Jeggo, John Cotton, Brian Perkins, Norman Redhead, Dave Green,





Malcolm Coppard, Phil Cotton & Peter Richardson





Robin Snook & Chris Hyder
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